Information Governance Department

Tel: 0300 019 2866 / 0300 019 4932

Email: xxx@xxx.xxx.xx

Jessica Thomas



Trust Headquarters
Poole Hospital
Longfleet Road
Poole
Dorset
BH15 2JB

Tel: 01202 665511 www.uhd.nhs.uk

Our Ref: FOI/IG/7992

Wednesday, 09 March 2022

Dear Jessica Thomas

Response to Request (FOI/IG/7992)

Please see the information below in response to your request received by us on 09 February 2022. Any exemptions applied to this request are indicated as appropriate/applicable.

On 01 October 2020, University Hospitals Dorset NHS Foundation Trust was created through the merger of Poole Hospital NHS Foundation Trust and The Royal Bournemouth and Christchurch Hospitals NHS Foundation Trust. Where appropriate, the information provided below is separated by hospital site.

Information Requested:

Q1.

Who is the responsible person for ensuring that Royal Bournemouth Hospital & Christchurch Hospital are legally compliant on the TM44 requirement? Provide the name, position, address, email address and direct telephone number of the responsible person.

Ω2.

All reports are mandatorily lodged on the DLUHC database. Reports are currently are out of date and you are therefore non-compliant. When do you intend to rectify the situation?

Q3.

If you use a Facilities Management Company or Maintenance Company to manage compliance, who are they?

Our Response:

Edwin Davies.

Director of Estates & Capital Development Royal Bournemouth Hospital, Castle Lane East Bournemouth. BH7 7DW

Email - xxxxx.xxxxxx@xxx.xxx.xx

Tel. no - 03000 194924

2.

Action is currently being taken to update reports on the DLUHC. The Trust is presently in conversation with the service provider.

|3.

The Trust does not utilize an external facilities management service.

Note - This request relates to TM44 Air Conditioning Inspection Reporting for Royal Bournemouth Hospital & Christchurch Hospitals, which is mandatory for buildings which are air conditioned above a statutory minimum size.

Exemption(s) Applied:

Exemption Status:

We trust that this satisfactorily responds to your request however, if you feel it necessary, you do have the right of appeal against the response that we have provided. In the first instance, you should direct your complaint to our Information Governance Manager using the contact details provided at the top of this letter. If our internal complaints process does not resolve your concerns, you may also then submit a complaint to the Information Commissioner's Office either by post to Wycliffe House, Water Lane, Wilmslow, Cheshire, SK9 5AF or by telephone on 0303 123 1113. You can also find further information regarding your rights under the Freedom of Information Act 2000 on the ICO website: https://ico.org.uk/for-the-public/official-information/.

Yours sincerely,

Sent on Behalf of the

Information Governance Department

University Hospitals Dorset NHS Foundation Trust

Information Governance